COUNTY OF YOLO Patrick S. Blacklock

Office of the County Administrator County Administrator

625 Court Street, Room 202 Woodland, CA 95695
(530) 666-8150 FAX (530) 668-4029
November 7, 2016 www.yolocounty.org

Chelsea Brown, EHS |

Yolo County Environmental Services
Department of Community Service
292 West Beamer Street

Woodland CA, 95695

RE: Compliance Order CC0001261 for NDM, LPA 1D 5700788
Dear Ms. Brown:

We received your letter dated October 28, 20186, in our offices on November 2, 20186. Within the
next 10 business days, we will mail a letter to the residents of North Davis Meadows informing
them as required with the sample notifications provided in Attachments A and B of your
correspondence. We will also include information for the community of the location of North
Davis Meadows’ CSA website, where the most current informing notice information will be kept
up to date. Further, our water operators, the City of Davis, will continue monthly nitrate sampling
on both well sites as well as quarterly samples for aluminum and iron from the same.

The Corrective Action Plan for these violations is already being implemented and is in the
interim stages. The CSA is finalizing the contract with the engineering firm selected to prepare
the technical documentation and has begun preparing an application for an SRF Construction
Loan. By April of 2017, the CSA aims to have SWRCB loan funding in place to begin
construction in North Davis Meadows. This project will replace the whole public water system
and replace it with a permanent connection to the City of Davis surface water system. The
current timeline aims to have construction started in the summer of 2017 and finished before the
end of that calendar year.

In sharing this information in a telephone conference with Jianmin Huang, REHS, of your office,
she directed that the above information would fulfill the Corrective Action Plan submittal
requirement outlined in your notice as item 7. Thus, unless otherwise directed, | will provide an
update not later than November 30, 2017 on the status of the “water connection project” that will
take the current NDM water system offline.

Due to the tight turn-time on my letter, | am submitting an electronic copy via email for your
records on this date. | have also placed a file copy addressed to your business office in the
outgoing mail. Please do not hesitate to contact me if we are incorrectly interpreting any
directive in the compliance order,

Thank you,

It g
Anna Louzon
CSA Administrative Support Team

County of Yolo, County Administrator's Office
Cc: Jianmin Huang, REHS, Yolo County; Maria Graham, City of Davis



